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“The Heart of the 
Cherry Country” 

 
District 9810 

“40 Years of Giving” and still getting stronger 
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RI International President  23/24 - Gordon R McInally 

District Governor 9810 - Ian Ballantine 

Governor’s Assistant – Shia Smart 

President    Alan Henderson 

President Elect & Club Service  TBA 

Vice President    Paul Martin Warwick Bisley 

Secretary    Ben Valance 

Treasurer    Ray Barrett 
Sergeant    Les Sharp 

Membership   Alan Henderson Paul Martin Warwick Bisley 

Program    Gavan McIntyre Brian Hodgson 

Foundation    Brian Hodgson 

On to Conference  Paul Martin Warwick Bisley 

Attendance    David Gamble 

Youth Protection   Ben Vallence 

Club Bulletin   Peter Manders 

Photography   Garry Byrne 

Fellowship    Cliff Riseborough Max Mc William 

Facebook    Ben Vallence 

Historian    Cliff Riseborough 

Club Webpage   Brian Hodgson 

  

LIFE MEMBERS - ALAN SHARP 

                                PETER MANDERS. 
                                    

Commi�ee Members. 

Community: Heinz Budweg (Chair) David Gamble, Peter Manders, Garry Byrne 

,Les Sharp, Warwick Bisley, John Hasan, Tony Knox, Alan Henderson. 
 

International: Paul Martin (Chair) Max Mc William Marc Bartsch Cliff Riseborough 

   Alan Henderson. 
 

Vocation: Brian Hodgson (Chair) Rob Bayliss Anita Wood. 
 

Youth:: Bryce Edwards (Chair) Peter Johnson, Gavan McIntyre, Pat Cullen, Miles Rayner, 
Ray Barrett, Ben Vallence. 
 

Car Show: Pat Cullen (Chair) Cliff Riseborough, Ray Barrett, Tony Knox,                
Marc Bartsch, Rob Bayliss, Peter Johnson. 
 

Bar – Car Show: Gavan McIntyre, Alan Henderson, Ben Vallence. 

Aus. Day Fun Day: Gavan McIntyre 
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DUTY ROSTER This Week 

 
 
 

Chair: 
 

Peter Johnson. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Scott Buckland, Robert Wilson, 
Bradley Jackson & Brandon Stoer. 
    Yarra View Nurseries Mt Evelyn         

 Australia’s largest social              
enterprise nursery. 

 
 

 

    

  

  BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES                         
Birthdays 

       Pat Cullen—13th September. 
           

               Anniversaries 

              There are none.. 

ROTARY CLUB of WANDIN Inc. 

   
Vol. 41  No 10 6th September 2023 

 
   

"Don't be intimidated by what you 
don't know. ..  

Thought of the Week 
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From the President - 
 

Last week’s meeting we had the pleasure of having Bridget 
Vallence (Member for Evelyn) as our guest. It was great to hear 
about Bridget’s first 12 months in Parliament and how and when 
Bridget decided to enter the world of Politics. Bridget is very active 
within our community, willing to listen to everyone and is a very 
strong supporter of volunteer community groups such as Wandin 
Rotary. As Bridget is very busy I did mention that we would like her 
to return in 12 months. 
 
Thank you to Maria Budweg for the show of thanks and presenting 
of the Mug. 
Congratulations to Ben who arrived on time and held the umbrella. 
 
Remembrance Day was attended by around 60 people and well 
represented by our community, it is always good to see our local 
Primary School’s get involved and have Yarra Ranges Council 
Mayor Mr Tony Stevenson attend. Thank you to the Seville/Wandin 
Uniting Church for their help and to all Wandin Rotarians who 
helped on the day. 
 
Our next Board Meeting is this Wednesday 13

th
 November @ 

7.30pm CWA. 
 
Next week’s meeting our guest speaker will be Billy Williams Past 
High Commissioner to Ghana, all partners and guest are welcome 
please let Cliff know early. 
 
Don’t forget the November Car Show is fast approaching 
(Wednesday 20

th
 November). All signs are showing that this could 

be another big show and we need all Rotarians to be available. 
Short report this week. 

Once again have a great week.. 

Dennis 

 

 

Last week—Matt Mauldin—”The Pong” 
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Report from President Alan. 
 

Last week Matt Mauldin was our guest speaker telling us about 
the “Pong” by holding a Ping Pong-A-Thon as a way commu-
nity groups can highlight the cause and raising money to go 
toward helping combat Human Trafficking. There are approxi-
mately 45.6 Million People according to the Crime Global 
Slave Index which was setup to highlight the numbers caught 
up in human trafficking. The three areas are Labour, Sex Work-
ers and Marriage 71% female and 29% Male. Currently there 
are approximately 15 thousand in Australia, Rural and          
Regional. 
 

Just a reminder that the Wandin Custom Car & Bike Show is 
coming up soon. It’s great to see the flyers have been printed 
showing the dates, now it’s important to get them out into the 
community notice boards and shop windows. 
 

This week we have Scott Buckland from “Yarra View Nursery” 
in Mt Evelyn which is the largest social enterprise nursery in 
support for our young members of the community. 
 

We have an Open Forum Night planned for the 13th of Septem-
ber; this is an opportunity to bring all your ideas or concerns 
you would like to discuss? It would be appreciated that if you 
have something to discuss, please email any members on the 
board to ensure it is raised on the night. 
 

I hope those who had Fathers Day enjoyed the day and to those 

who have a Father you enjoyed their company. 

 

 

President Alan Henderson 2023 - 2024 
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 From: Richard Allen <rallen@synogen.com> 

Date: 29 August 2023 at 6:18:34 am AEST 

To: Richard Allen <rallen@synogen.com> 

Subject: Still room on the November trip to Cambodia 

  
Dear All: 
  

It’s not too late to book a spot on the November trip to Cambodia. It’s going to 
be an ideal trip… Not too big, and lots of ways you can be involved: 

Only xx on the trip in total, including xx of us who will be leading some of 
these great projects: 

The new Rotary Global Grant which includes wells,  
water filters and agricultural training. 
Days 4 Girls (menstrual supplies) and sewing       

projects. 
A medical mission to determine what supplies and equipment 

are needed at area clinics and hospitals.  
And working with the kids in the schools, libraries and Youth 

Clubs.  
  

The November trip will be the 11th to the 20th (10 days, Sat to Mon).  
  

In addition to November, we also have great trips lined up for January & Febru-
ary… 

• Jan 27th to Feb 5th, 2024 (10 days, Sat to Mon) 
Feb 17th to Feb 26th, 2024 (10 days, Sat to Mon) 

  

For more information or to reserve a spot on any of the trips, visit https://
www.sustainablecambodia.org/visit-sc-in-cambodia. 

  

The PDF attached gives details as well as trip costs (as low as $995/person, 
without airfare), 
  

Thank you all! 
  

Yours in Rotary service, 
  

Richard Allen 

Rotary Club of Gainesville, FL D6970 

Chair, Sustainable Cambodia & International Service Committee 

Mobile: (352) 317-2954 

Rotarians (www.Rotary.org) are guided by the 4-Way Test: Of everything we think, say or do... 1) Is it the 
truth? 2) Is it fair to all concerned? 3) Will it build goodwill and better friendships? and 4) Will it be benefi-
cial to all concerned? Sustainable Cambodia (www.SustainableCambodia.org  
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Last week’s meeting we had the pleasure of having Bridget 
Vallence (Member for Evelyn) as our guest. It was great to hear 
about Bridget’s first 12 months in Parliament and how and when 
Bridget decided to enter the world of Politics. Bridget is very active 
within our community, willing to listen to everyone and is a very 
strong supporter of volunteer community groups such as Wandin 
Rotary. As Bridget is very busy I did mention that we would like her 
to return in 12 months. 
 
Thank you to Maria Budweg for the show of thanks and presenting 
of the Mug. 
Congratulations to Ben who arrived on time and held the umbrella. 
 
Remembrance Day was attended by around 60 people and well 
represented by our community, it is always good to see our local 
Primary School’s get involved and have Yarra Ranges Council 
Mayor Mr Tony Stevenson attend. Thank you to the Seville/Wandin 
Uniting Church for their help and to all Wandin Rotarians who 
helped on the day. 
 
Our next Board Meeting is this Wednesday 13

th
 November @ 

7.30pm CWA. 
 
Next week’s meeting our guest speaker will be Billy Williams Past 
High Commissioner to Ghana, all partners and guest are welcome 
please let Cliff know early. 
 
Don’t forget the November Car Show is fast approaching 
(Wednesday 20

th
 November). All signs are showing that this could 

be another big show and we need all Rotarians to be available. 
Short report this week. 

Once again have a great week.. 

Dennis 

 

 

 

 

 

Please support the Mt Evelyn IGA 

As Tony Ingpen at no cost to the RC 

Wandin donates all the food provided 

For our Australia Day Breakfasts &  

More 
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PROGRAM         2023 

6th September 
Scott Buckland.  Yarra View Nurseries Mt Evelyn         
 Australia’s largest social enterprise nursery. 
 

13th September— Forum Night. 
 

20th Srptember—Aaron Violi—MHR 

   Federal Member for Casey. 
 

     Partners Night. 
 

27trh September—Grand Final Trivia Night  
Partners Night,Wear your footy gear. 
Study up on your grand final  history  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

 

If you are unable to be at the next  
meeting, please advise  

by NOON on the MONDAY  prior to the Meeting. 
 

Contact Rob Bayliss , phone, text 0436525523  

 
This Bulletin is published by the Rotary Club of Wandin Inc. 

  
Editor—Peter Manders - peter@warratinalavender.com.au 
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Our Club meets at  the The HUB 

Wandin Sports Oval, Wandin North 

Wednesday, 6.00 for 6.30 p.m. 
P.O. Box 89 Wandin 3139 

Melway Map 119 C12 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ROTARY CLUB OF WANDIN INC. 
Our club was chartered on 27-6-84. 

District Governor John Ellery 

Sponsor Club Lilydale 

D.G. Special Rep. Neil Webber 
Extension Chairman Bill Hester 
Charter President Alan Sharp 

Charter Secretary Bernie Wilder  
 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

"THE 4-WAY TEST” 

of things we think, say or do. 
Is it the TRUTH? 

Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS? 

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR 

Australians all let us rejoice 

for we are one and free 

we’ve golden soil and wealth for toil, 
our home is girt by sea. 

Our land abounds in nature's gifts 

of beauty rich and rare, 
in history's page let every stage 

Advance Australia Fair. 
In joyful strains then let us sing 

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR." 

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ROTARY GRACE: 

"For good food, good fellowship,  
the opportunity of service  

through Rotary, we give thanks. 


